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Good afternoon, Trey!
 
Thank you for your discussions with me on your questions. CenterPoint should have reported
the number of customers suitable for a manual shut-off valve in 2022 as: 259,190. In addition,
for footnote 5, the final sentence (same page) should read:
 

For purposes of this filing, the Company reports a customer as suitable for a manual shut-off
valve if they do not meet the requirements of 49 CFR § 192.383, and accordingly are not
classified as suitable for an EFV. However, there are many customers that are not suitable
for either an EFV or a manual shut-off valve, such as, for example, customers on low
pressure lines. The Company estimates the number of customers that are actually suitable
for a manual shut-off valve to be less than 33,769 53,708.

 
If you have any other questions or concerns, please let me know.
 
 

Sherry Kemmetmueller
Regulatory Affairs Manager
612.321.5191 w. | 612.772.3913 m.
505 Nicollet Mall | PO Box 59038 | Minneapolis, MN 55402
CenterPointEnergy.com

 
 
 
From: Harsch, Trey (PUC) <trey.harsch@state.mn.us> 
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Hello Emily and Seth!
 
I had a quick question regarding the manual shut-off valve data provided by CenterPoint in its 2022
Gas Service Quality Report.
 
When reporting on the number of customers suitable for manual shut-off valves, CenterPoint
reported that just 53,708 customers were suitable for a manual shut-off valve in 2022 compared to
269,400 in 2021. This resulted in the percentage of suitable customers with manual shut-off valves
jumping from 0.08% in 2021 to 5.0% in 2022.
 
Could you explain what caused the drop in customers suitable for manual shut-off valves between
2021 and 2022?
 
Please note, I plan to file your response in the docket as a permissible ex parte communication.
 
Best,
Trey Harsch
Rates Analyst II | Economic Analysis Unit
Pronouns: He/Him
 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission

121 7th Place E, Suite 350
Saint Paul, MN 55101-2147
O: 651-201-2232
 
 

***** This email is from an external sender outside of the CenterPoint Energy network.  Be cautious
about clicking links or opening attachments from unknown sources. *****
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